
 

Parks and Recreation Advisory Board Minutes 

Regular Meeting – March 6, 2014 

 

 

Item 1: Meeting Called to Order by Dr. Scott McBrayer at 12:02 p.m. 

 

Meeting Location:   Tiara Rado Golf Course - Restaurant 

 

Roll Call 

Board Members Present:   David McIlnay 

     Dr. Scott McBrayer 

     Gary Schroen 

     Kristy Emerson 

     Scott Coleman 

     Bob Wiig 

      

    

Board Members Absent:   Marc Litzen 

     Jim Doody (Ex-Officio)  

 

Parks & Recreation Staff Present: Tressa Fisher, Administrative Specialist 

Traci Wieland, Recreation Superintendent 

  

Guests:    Paul Jagim  

Trent Prall      

     Eric Hahn 

     Ted Ciavonne 

     Marty Chazen 

  

Item 2: Approval of Minutes 

Gary Schroen moved to approve the February 6, 2014 Parks and Recreation Advisory Board minutes and 

the February 21, 2014 workshop minutes. Scott Coleman seconded. The minutes were approved 

unanimously.  

 

Motion adopted by the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board:      Yes  5        No 0  

 

Item 3:   Matchett Park Update 

Traci Wieland distributed the survey results from the March 11, 2014 Matchett Park master plan 

community meeting and from the second online survey (See attached). A total of 178 people attended the 

public meeting and 593 people completed the online survey, which indicates the project continues to 

maintain strong community participation. Survey results indicate the public is favoring certain amenities, 

including multi-purpose fields, fitness elements, a recreation center, and an outdoor aquatic park.  

 

Ted Ciavonne reported a preferred plan has been developed derived from the public’s feedback. Since the 

last meeting, a potential issue was discovered regarding the proposed road along the north side of the 

church; therefore, the new plan shows the road going around the church and the relocation of the recreation 

center to the south of the road. The new design includes a great lawn area that can hold up to 11 full size 

soccer fields, paved parking distributed around the park, two large ponds, a recreation center, trail systems, 
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and natural areas that may also assist with existing drainage issues along the west side of the property. The 

Board members suggested a few additional amenities, including a potential pond in the dog park and 

shaded volleyball courts with nets that would only be available through a check-out process. Discussions 

ensued regarding traffic and the potential speed limit, which Trent Prall stated would most likely be 30 

mph. The conceptual plan has approximately 1,800 paved parking spaces and the school parking lots will 

be used for over flow parking during large events and/or Saturday peak times.  

 

The next community meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 11, 2014 at the Faith Heights Church. Staff 

from the City’s traffic division will be on site to address any traffic pattern concerns. The Board members 

suggested light signals be added to the map to help the public visualize the traffic flow. It was also 

suggested to change “BMX” to “Bicycle Park” in hopes it will indicate it is a “non-motorized” trail for 

leisure purposes only.  

 

Traci Wieland handed out a property value information sheet which lists links for the surrounding residents 

to research the impact of a public park near their properties (See attached). Upon staff’s recent research, the 

property values would increase a minimum of 5%.   

 

Item 4:  Project Updates 

The GOCO grant application for Las Colonias Park has been re-submitted. Bob Wiig graciously 

volunteered to review the application and provided staff with some very helpful comments.  Thank you 

Bob!   

 

Work has begun on the Lincoln Park track throwing area. The renovations are scheduled to be completed in 

the next couple of weeks.  

 

Item 5:  For the Good of the Community 

No items were discussed  

 

Item 6:  Adjourn 

Meeting adjourned at 1:05 p.m.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Tressa Fisher 

Administrative Specialist 
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